


























Chairman’s report

The Mohua Charitable Trust supported 3 conservation projects during the year between 1 
April 2016 and 31 March 2017. 

Mohua Translocation from the Catlins to Resolution Island.

101 mohua were transferred from Anchor Island in Dusky Sound to the Eglinton Valley on
21 and 22 October 2016. This is the third transfer of mohua into the Eglinton Valley since
2010 and a total of 250 birds have now been released there. The releases aim to re-build the
mohua population in the Eglinton Valley which was decimated by a series of rat and stoat
plagues. Pest control in the valley is now of a high standard and we can anticipate a stable or
increasing mohua population there.

Makarora Mohua Population Survey

As  part  of  an  ongoing  commitment  to  the  mohua  population  in  the  Makarora  and
neighbouring  valleys  the  Mohua  Charitable  Trust  funded  surveys  of  the  density  and
distribution of Mohua in the Makarora, Blue and Young Valleys in November 2016. The
work was undertaken by contract workers supervised by the Department of Conservation and
a report was prepared.  The surveys were undertaken by counting mohua along 13 transects
through the forest in three valleys.  A total of 130 mohua were seen on 9 of the transects.
This is the highest number of birds seen since 2011, though the counts indicate at stable or at
best slightly increasing population. This survey provides a baseline against which the success
of the pest control being undertaken in this area can be judged. 

Kakī (black stilt) genetics research at the University of Canterbury
This was the last year of the Mohua Charitable Trust’s support for genetic research on 
Kakī. Kakī have gone through a dramatic bottleneck of only 23 birds, and understanding
their genetics is likely to be crucial to their future conservation management.

Plans for next year

At this stage the trust plans to support another transfer of mohua to the Eglinton Valley and 
one to the Hawdon Valley and we have recently received an application to support a transfer 
of Chalky Island skinks to another island in Fiordland.
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